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    IN THIS ISSUE 

Spring and summer 
have arrived!  That 
means we can all look 
back at a busy and 
productive year, and 
for AIMTAC this has 
been no exception.  
Here are a couple of 

the highlights and activities so far in 2017. 

The Scholarship Concert on April 2 was a 
tremendous musical and financial 
success. (See review on page 2.)  A huge 
thank you to all of the performers, 
scholarship winners, volunteers (Carol and 
Clint Mellors deserve special mention), and 
donors who made the day such a memorable 
one.  If you or your students would like to 
donate to the Scholarship Fund, we would   
encourage you to do so by calling or visiting 
the Conservatory office. 

Our round table series continued on March 
21 with an insightful discussion chaired by 
Michael Massey.  Next year, we're planning 
on two more professional development 
seminars for the September-to-April 
period.  If you have thoughts or suggestions 
as to either a topic or a speaker, please let 
me or any of the AIMTAC executive know--
we would love to hear from you! 

We continue to advocate on your behalf, 
working alongside the Conservatory's 
administration to ensure your interests are 
being addressed, and we will continue to do 
so into the future.  If you have any questions 
or concerns about the “state of the union,” 
please bring them to one of your 
representatives, and we'll work to see they're 
resolved amicably and swiftly. 

Lastly, we seek those with an interest in 
joining AIMTAC's executive board.  To keep 
our perspective fresh and balanced, we invite 
any faculty member to stand for a position, 
whether a bit green around the gills or a 
seasoned veteran teacher! 

See you at the water cooler! 

Dan Davis 
danjdav@gmail.com 

CONSERVATORY FACULTY BREAKFAST 
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      Ron Long’s take on this popular course.                   

From the President 

Friday, June 16, 9 – 10:30 am 
Chateau Lacombe Hotel 

RSVP by May 31  
https://goo.gl/forms/zM3FZpTXa1FIG

EsN2 

 

mailto:danjdav@gmail.com
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CANADA 150 CONCERT 
Join us “after work” 

Friday, June 30, 4:30 pm 
Muttart Hall 

 

STRING ORCHESTRA CONCERT 
Mathias Silveira, Director 

Thursday, June 22, 7:30 pm 
Muttart Hall 

 

 

PERCUSSION ENSEMBLE CONCERT 
John McCormick, Director 

Sunday, June 25, 2 pm 
Muttart Hall 

 

 

The 2017 
AIMTAC Benefit 

Concert 
by Carol Mellors 

Every year our AIMTAC Benefit Concert gets 
better, and this year was no exception!  The 
previous year’s scholarship winners, Emily 
Filice (piano), Daniel Unsworth (double bass) 
and Kristen Rumbold (flute) performed in 
stellar fashion at the April 2 concert, showing 
how deserving they were of our awards. 

The duo of Don Ross (clarinet) and Charles 
Stolte (saxophone) kicked things off in a 
happy mood with Don’s own composition, 
We Hum, followed by three Gershwin 
Preludes originally for piano, offered in an 
arrangement for viola and piano performed 
by Clayton Leung and Simon-Marc de 
Freitas.   An unusual piece for solo voice by 
Christine McVie entitled “Songbird” was 
sung by Evan Westfal, and then our three 
scholarship winners took to the stage with 
Emily’s solid performance of Bartok’s 
Improvisations, Op. 20; Daniel’s virtuoso 
presentation of the first movement of a 
Double Bass Concerto in B Minor by 
Bottesini; and finally Kristen and Emily 
teaming up splendidly with Saint-Sàens’ 
Romance, Op. 37.   The first half concluded 
with soprano Svetlana Sech and pianist 
Jeremy Spurgeon interpreting a lovely bel 
canto aria from Puccini’s La Boheme, as well 
as Three Art Songs by the 2oth-century 
Ukrainian composer, Fedor Nadenenko. 

Following intermission and the draw of door 
prizes, the age-9-and-up String Orchestra 
(pictured above), under the baton of Mathias 
Silveira, occupied the stage for the entire 
second half with five selections by 
Tchaikovsky, Mozart, Rimsky-Korsakov, 
Handel and Grieg.  The ensemble’s youthful 
enthusiasm, particularly in the 1812 Overture 
highlights, delighted the audience, making 

for an impressive demonstration of what a 
large student ensemble at the Conservatory 
can achieve in a few months of weekly 
rehearsals.  The afternoon concluded with a 
reception and refreshments in the foyer 
courtesy of Carol and Clint Mellors. 

The concert benefited the scholarship fund 
to the tune of some $960.  Many thanks to 
our door prize donors (Pro Coro Canada, the 
ESO, Edmonton Recital Society, Chronos 
Vocal Ensemble and Long & McQuade), and 
to the organizers, participants and those who 
donated at the door.  This annual event is not 
only a worthwhile fundraiser for our 
students, but a showcase for the caliber of 
teaching and learning at our Conservatory. 

 

2017 AIMTAC Scholarship 

Winners Announced 
Congratulations to Amy Chau, piano student 
of David Tutt, and Seonidh McKenzie-Uhuad, 
harp student of Nora Bumanis, the recipients 
of $300 each for the 2017 AIMTAC 
Scholarship for Musical Excellence. 

Seonidh McKenzie-Uhuad

Mark Your Calendar 
 

 

 



AIMTAC ADVISOR  SPRING/SUMMER 2017  3 
5

 

 

MUSIC IN EARLY CHILDHOOD 
Elizabeth Grigaitis, Instructor 

Saturdays, April 29 – June 17 
(no classes May 20 & June 3) 

Age 3:  9:30 – 10:20 am 
Age 4:  10:30 – 11:20 am 

Age 5/6:  11:30 am – 12:20 pm 

Tuition:  $95 

  
 

 

SUMMER MUSIC RETREAT 
Various instructors 

Guest instructor: Darren Fung 

July 4 – 15, 9:30 am – 4 pm 
(no classes July 8 & 9) 

Tuition:  Full day $500 
Half day $250 

Registration deadline Friday, May 12 

 

  
 

 

CREATIVE WORKSHOP FOR 
YOUNG MUSICIANS  

Cameron Watson, Instructor 

July 17 – 21, 2 – 4 pm 

Tuition:  $250 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 

CHILDREN’S AND TEEN’S 
COLLABORATIVE THEATRE WORKSHOP 

Kim Denis, Instructor 

July 24 – 27, 10 am – 1 pm 
July 28, 10 am – 2 pm 

Tuition:  $250 

 

 

Tuition:  $250 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 

BELTING WORKSHOP  
Ron Long, Instructor 

Wednesday, July 19, 6 – 9 pm 

Tuition:  $50 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 

UNDERSTANDING MUSICAL DEVELOPMENT 
IN INFANTS AND CHILDREN 

Dr. David Gerry, Instructor 

Thursday, August 17, 1 – 5 pm 

Presented in cooperation with Schoen Duo Studio 

Tuition:  $60 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 

SUMMER JAZZ WORKSHOP  
MacEwan University music faculty 

Guest instructor:  Andy Martin 

August 21-25, 9 am – 5 pm 
Placement auditions August 20, 1 – 4 pm 

Tuition:  $425 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 

SUMMER JAZZ BAND 
DIRECTOR’S WORKSHOP  

MacEwan University music faculty 
Facilitator:  Kevin Willms 

August 21- 25, times TBA 

Tuition:  $350 

 

 
 

 

  
 

 

ESTILL VOICE TRAINING PROGRAM 
Judith Dunlore, Instructor 

August 28 – September 1, 9 am – 6 pm 

Tuition:  $650 
Workbooks:  $80 

Late registration fee (after July 28):  $50 

 

 

 

The Conservatory Lives in the Spring and Summer 

Fabulous opportunities for summer fun and learning at the Alberta College campus!  See MacEwan.ca/Conservatory for details.   

Register at 780-633-3725. 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

            
           
           
          Conservatory Summer Music Retreat, 2016 

SUMMER MUSIC THEORY 
Instructors: Robert Klakowich (Rudiments & Harmony) 

Cameron Watson (History) 

Monday through Thursday 
July 4 – August 8 (no classes August 7) 

Complete Rudiments: 9 – 10:30 am 

Basic Harmony: 10:30 am – 12 pm 
History Overview: 12:05 – 1:30 pm 

History Middle Ages to Classical: 10:30 am – 12 pm 
Intermediate Harmony & Counterpoint: 12:05 – 1:30 pm 

Tuition:  $450 per course 
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Faculty and Student News 
Greetings to New Faculty 

We welcome cello instructors Meran 
Currie-Roberts and Rafael Hoekman, and 
violin instructor Vladimir Rufino to the fold! 

 

 
Dan Davis and A/B Trio are touring the UK 
from July 17th to August 1st.  In the fall, 
they'll be heading into the studio to record 
with a Canadian jazz icon, trumpeter Kevin 
Turcotte, for a February 2018 CD release, 
followed by a Western Canadian tour. 
 

Kim Denis will be 
attending the Centre 
for Opera Studies in 
Sulmona, Italy this 
summer, and will be 
singing the role of 
Principessa in Puccini’s 
Suor Angelica. 

       Kim Denis 
 

 

 

 

 

 

AIMTAC EXECUTIVE 

 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

AIMTAC President  danjdav@gmail.com 

Editor                 klakowichr@macewan.ca 

 
AIMTAC Advisor is published 
approximately three times a year, and is 
distributed electronically to faculty and 
staff of the Conservatory of Music, Alberta 
College Campus, MacEwan University.   
Submission deadline for the fall issue is 
September 9. 

Every effort is made to provide accurate 
information in this newsletter.  AIMTAC 
apologizes for any errors or omissions. 

AIMTAC EXECUTIVE 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bianca Baciu 

This winter, pianist and Conservatory 
instructor Bianca Baciu was awarded an 
ARMTA Further Education Scholarship for 
Studio Teachers (FESST), as well as other 
grants for studies and training in the mental 
aspects of musical performance as they 
relate to teaching.  Her interest is in 
providing students with techniques and 
strategies for enhanced concentration and 
reducing performance anxiety and stress.  
Bianca is currently enrolled in a number of 
certification programs, and is working 
towards becoming an Andover Educator.  
This is a teaching approach that nurtures 
body awareness in musicians, as well as 
dealing with mental well-being.  Another 
example of the pursuit of innovative 
teaching amongst our Conservatory faculty! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Estill Voice Course is a five-day 
exploration of the anatomy of the voice and 
all the sounds the human voice is capable of 
producing.  As a participant, you learn 
which muscles are involved in making 
operatic sounds, yelling, country twanging, 
falsetto and much more.  It is a wonderfully 
nurturing environment where everyone is 
encouraged to make these various sounds 
and discover what their vocal anatomy is 
doing.  The course helped me to realize 
there is more than one way to sing opera.  
What tenors do is very different from 
baritones, and is actually closer to yelling! 

The course is for everyone—students, 
teachers, speech pathologists, actors—
anyone interested in how the voice works.  

 

 
Emilio de Mercato completed a successful 
tour of five Alberta cities this winter on 
behalf of the fledgling Alberta Symphony 
Orchestra, giving a piano master class in 
Grande Prairie and a lecture on his program 
of works by Schumann, Beethoven and 
Mussorgsky.  This summer, Emilio returns 
to Italy to perform a recital at the Puccini 
Festival in Torre del Lago.  A report on the 
festival will be included in the fall issue of 
the Advisor. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Emilio de Mercato in Grande Prairie 

Student Achievements 

Big congratulations to 9-year-old Justin Ng 
and his 6-year-old brother Jasper, violin 
students of Frank Ho, for receiving awards 
from the American Protégé Competition--
not once but twice!  They have been invited 
to perform at the Weill Recital Hall in 
Carnegie Hall, New York, in July and 
December.  Updates to follow as they near 
their performance dates.  Well done! 
 
 

What is so wonderful about this course is 
how empowering the knowledge is.  It is 
amazing to observe people who have been 
struggling with a vocal issue suddenly have 
a realization on how to fix it. 

Estill Voice Training Participants, 2016 
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Notes on the Estill Program 

by Ron Long 

mailto:danjdav@gmail.com
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